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Congratulations Shilah and Hope  

TǛnǕ tǕtou katoa 
 
The year to date has been particularly busy with a 
number of activities taking place that students have 
participated in. 
 
The annual swimming sports and athletics have both 
taken place. While the weather was not the best for the 
swimming all the students involved did well. The  
athletics was a very successful day and results are 
used to select students to represent our school at the 
Manawatu Inter-Secondary School Athletics.  A big 
thank you to Whaea Sha and the Physical Education 
staff in particular for their organisation. Photographs 
from both events are included in this newsletter. 
 
We are currently working through the process of  
selecting our Prefects for this year. The candidates 
have already spoken to their peers and Year 12  
students, staff have added their feedback and the final 
step is an interview with me. The Prefects will be  
announced at the school assembly next week.  
 
Our senior students have been very busy, with some 
assisting with the Red Cross Annual Appeal, leading 
Peer Support and a number of students completing a 
Day Skipper Course. The students helping with the 
Red Cross appeal were excellent ambassadors. 
 
All subject classes are well underway and many of the 
NCEA senior classes have started assessment work. 
Please assist us by asking your child what they are 
learning and whether they have any home learning.  
 
Summer sport is also underway for this term. We have 
teams playing Volleyball, Touch Rugby Sevens and we 
have a softball team this year as well. All the teams 
have had a good start and I am always proud of the  
sportsmanship displayed by our students.  
 
Next week is the first of the school camps for this year, 
the Year 9 Camp being first. The camp is based at 
Green Pastures Camp near Wanganui and the  
students leave from school on Tuesday, returning on 
Friday afternoon. We also have the Physical Education 
camps for Year 11, 12 and 13 students taking place 
before the end of the term.  
 
The Service Academy has had a good start to 2016, 
with a full complement of students. Currently they are 
preparing for their Induction, which takes place at 
Waiouru Army Camp starting on March 7. 
 

School-wide PB4L (Positive Behaviour for Learning) 
continues with the current focus being on commitment. 
For the first part of this term gold stars were handed to 
Poutama teachers with rewards for the students and 
classes with the highest number of gold stars. 
 
Finally, thank you to all of the parents and whanau that 
came to our barbeque and swim. We have a Whanau 
Hui on March 3 and a PTA Meeting on March 10. I  
encourage as many parents as possible to attend. 
 
Naku na 
   
Mike Houghton 
Principal / Tumuaki 

IŜ ƻǊŀƴƎŀ ƴƎņƪŀǳΣ ƘŜ ǇƛƪƛƴƎŀ ǿŀƛƻǊŀΦ  
 
Positive feelings in your heart will enhance your 
sense of self-worth.   

From the NZ Curriculum website 

The presentation of Central Energy Trust Tertiary  
Bursaries took place on Monday 22 February. These 
bursaries are for students embarking on tertiary study 
locally. Congratulations to Shilah óAle-Haitana and 
Hope Burmeister, both former students, who were 
awarded bursary scholarships.  
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Red Cross Appeal Collectors 

Thank you to the following Year 13 students for  
assisting with the Red Cross Appeal. In the top  
photograph are Sabrina and Paul. In the bottom  
photograph are Seirosa and Kataraina at back and 
Chante, Pagan and Tafao in front. Also, Eta and 
Michaela who collected on Friday. 

The first round of rewards were distributed at the end 
of the Athletics Day. Students have been handing their 
Gold Stars into their Poutama teachers and at the end 
of Wednesday 24 February the top 2 students from 
each class were identified. These students all received 
an ice cream. The top junior and top senior Poutama 
classes for Gold Stars will be announced at assembly 
next week.  

 

Staff vs Year 13 Relay 

One of the highlights of the Athletics Day is the Staff vs 
Year 13 Relay. For many years the result has always 
been in favour of the staff but for the first time in many 
years the Year 13 team was victorious. Well done to 
the Year 13 team. 
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Swimming Sports 

 Despite the weather not being the best on Friday, our Swimming Sports continued. The morning involved only the 
competitive swimmers and included heats and finals for all events. Despite the rain the competitors were fully  
involved and swam well.  
 
In the afternoon the house events went ahead but only for the students that had been swimming and an alternative 
programme was devised for the remainder of the school. As the afternoon  progressed the weather improved and 
the swimmers enjoyed the events. Thank you to all staff involved in organising the swimming sports. 


